
FISD School Safety Advisory Committee

AGENDA
July 27, 2022

1. Review of Summer Safety Audit and Exterior Door Audit
A. Discuss requirements
B. Steps taken so far
C. Steps that will be taken in July and August
D. Review process and recommendations upon completion (Meeting - Fall 2022)

Mr. Patton discussed recent guidance TEA.  He discussed some steps taken this summer in response to that
guidance.  Some of which included the Maintenance staff and Operations Leadership conducting a review of every
exterior door at our instructional facilities.  He went over the findings of each campus and the few needed repairs
at each campus.  Mr. Patton also discussed the Summer Safety Audit and completion of the audit once assistant
principals are back on campus.  Campus administrators, campus maintenance staff and campus security monitors
will conduct the Summer Safety Audits in conjunction with the Operations Leadership.  The audits will be
submitted the first week of September.

2. Stop the bleed kits - Locations

Mr. Patton discussed the Stop the Bleed kits at every campus.  Each facility has an eight pack stop the bleed kit
attached to the wall in plain eyesight.  Mr. Patton showed the committee the stop the bleed kit in the Annex
kitchen.

3. Review of safety measures (taken this summer)

Mr. Patton discussed several other safety measures taken this Summer including card readers at various access
points.  He explained to the committee FISD’s practice of keeping interior doors locked and using magnet strips
over strike plates.  He also discussed more safety training with staff and reiterating to staff the importance of
making safety a priority and making it everyone’s job.  The committee also discussed the increase in key cards for
each unit of the PD - providing ultimate access to any card readers door.

4. Discussion on ideas and ways to increase Friendswood Police Department presence on

campuses.

The committee met at their tables to discuss ways to increase FPD presence on campus and important things for
campuses to do before and after drills. Several ideas were discussed and some will be implemented.  Captain
Lauersdorf (Captain with the Friendswood Police Department) informed the committee of school tours for newer
and veteran police officers conducted by school resource officers.  He discussed the importance of police officers
having familiarity with the campus.  The group also discussed the importance of having on-duty (non-SRO) police
officers complete paperwork in school parking lots, or nearby the school to provide added extra security.  It was
also discussed on having a police presence at the campus for challenging parent conferences.  Another idea was to
welcome cops to events like donuts with dudes and other events and to invite retired police officers, off duty
officers with other departments, etc to sporting events, lunches, etc to increase security by providing sports passes
for them.



At their tables the committee also discussed ways to improve safety training at campuses, including before and
during drills.  Conducting drills at inconvenient times and discussion on new ways to  train students were the topics
discussed mostly.

5. Review and Feedback:

A. Emergency Operations Plan 2022-2023

a. FISD Crisis Management Guide 2022-2023-Intruder Attack Plan

The committee reviewed where the standard response protocols come from.  SRP is put out by Texas State Safety
School Center and most school districts have all created plans based on this protocol.  The committee reviewed and
discussed the Lockdown procedures in FISD.  Mr. Patton reinforced the idea that we need to make the drills matter,
not have them in more frequency.  Mr. Patton then reviewed the lockdown actions and options in FISD.  He
explained each action in detail and discussed training with staff and students.

Mr. Roher discussed the communication process during an emergency situation.  He stressed the importance of

communication and the misinformation that will circulate.  He went over communication with the police

department, ISD communication, as well as city communication. He informed the committee that the district’s plan

is to communicate updates every 15 minutes.  He also discussed reunification plans for the District.  Mr. Roher

reviewed the importance of the various layers of safety and keeping all layers of safety as a priority.  Captain

Lauersdorf discussed quick police response as well as the partnership with FISD to keep all schools and students

safe.


